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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

The Wonderful Wilderness Community
Belinda Arnfield, Acting Principal

In 1951, Miss Mamie Brown said:

“Wilderness School is very dear to me. | hand it over to you. Try to keep it simple, hard-
working, friendly and with the right set of values. Pass this message as a torch to future
councils, headmistresses, teachers and especially to the girls; for it is the girls who

make the School.”

The same sentiment still rings true to this day - it is the girls who make our School what
it is. However, more widely, it is also the wonderful community that makes Wilderness

such a beautiful place to be.

[ had the pleasure of joining our community for the 2021 Wilderness Foundation Gala

over the weekend.

It was a magnificent evening and showed the true power of what we can achieve when we
work together with a common goal in mind. For the gala, this was to raise funds to open

a doorway to a brand new future for a girl through our scholarship offerings.

Thank you must go to our amazing families who donated goods and services for the
auction. Your generosity makes a substantial difference in the life and education of a girl

who would otherwise be unable to attend a school like Wilderness.



[ would like to congratulate Foundation Chair, Dr Sarah Matthews, our Events Committee
and Head of Advancement, Mrs Rebecca Foster, for all the work that went into organising
the event, Mrs Joanna Tropeano, who was a brilliant emcee, Jack Dowling for hosting the
lively auction and the Wilderness Old Scholars’ Jazz Choir for their musical

entertainment.
As a community, we have also worked together to make it halfway through Term 4.

Our School has been a hive of activity since the beginning of the term, from the 2021
Valedictory Dinner and Leavers’ Day celebrations to the Year 11 production of ‘Little Fish’

last week in the Newman Theatre.

[ would like to wish our Year 12 girls all the best of luck for their final SACE

examinations, which also commenced at the start of the week.

We feel very fortunate to hold our rescheduled Junior School Sports Day at the Parklands
today. Wilderness School staff worked tirelessly to accommodate the changes after the
weather affected the event plans last week and we thank them for their outstanding

effort.

Today has been filled with positive House spirit, and warm rays of sunshine as the girls

compete in their track and field events.

Looking ahead, the Junior School has a busy schedule with camps for our Year 3 and
Year 5 girls over the coming weeks. We also have the exciting Wildy Fringe line-up next
week, which gives our Wilderness community a chance to celebrate the Creative Arts and

the fantastic opportunities the department affords to our girls.

| look forward to a busy final four weeks of the School year and the chance to celebrate
our upcoming end-of-year events together in Week 8. Further information regarding

these events will be provided to families in the coming days.



EARLY LEARNING

Embracing Transitions

Rebecca Williamson, Assistant Head of Junior School Early Years

We understand that moving from the teachers and educators you know, trust and love,
into a new class with new teachers and friends can be both challenging and emotional -
and this is just for you as parents! Our children certainly experience these emotions as

well, so we make sure to take great care with our transitions at Wilderness School.

Transitions in our ELC include information sessions for parents, and formal and informal

sessions for our girls in their new environments with their new educators.

For the girls moving into Reception, a great deal of time and care is given to creating new
Reception groups and it is always done with every little girl's best interest at heart.
Teachers work collaboratively and with the support of many professionals in our School
to ensure that the best plans are in place for this transition. Clear plans, goals and

learning is also shared between teachers as the girls move from one House to another.

Having said that, no one knows your daughter better than you do, so if you have
questions, concerns, or information that you wish to share to ensure that this transition

is the very best for your daughter, please contact us.

Finally, from one parent to another, we know this next phase is a big change, but we are
here for you too as you take this step with your daughters. There will be many more to

come but we are all in this together!









JUNIOR SCHOOL

Busy fortnight in the Junior School
Liz McCarthy, Head of Junior School

It has been a busy fortnight in the Junior School as classes prepare to attend upcoming
camps, with the preparation of our Sports Day, and teachers and girls deep in our

assessment and reporting cycle for Semester 2.

Junior School Sports Day

The girls were more than ready for Sports Day after the Semester 2 House Captains ran
some fun activities to get the girls moving and the House spirit flowing in our assembly

on Thursday.

Warmed-up and ready, the girls took this spirit into Sports Day and made it a wonderful
event for our community. Postponed from last Friday to today due to the significant
weather at the end of last week, the day turned out to be sunny perfection for our girls as

they competed for their Houses at the Parklands.

Our Year 3 to 6 girls began their day at the playing fields, the events were quickly
underway after our requisite, spirit-building House cheers to officially commence the
carnival. The Junior School Semester 2 House Captains, ably supported by Mr Kieran
Jackson, prepared warm ups, practiced House chants and took very good care of their

younger House counterparts today.

Year levels rotated through a broad range of athletic-based events through the morning



before being joined by our Reception to Year 2 girls after recess. Our littlest girls were
outstanding in the way they participated in the event rotations, enjoying sharing the space

with the bigger girls as they made their way around.

Given how long we've been living with restrictions on events, it was just wonderful to be
able to welcome our parents to enjoy our Sports Day with us. We have missed our parent
community and their involvement and attendance at School events over the past 18
months, so to see so many of you take the time to gather, support your girls and enjoy
being together after so long was a testament to the commitment of our parent

community.

While the day was enormously successful in terms of House spirit, the way in which the
girls conducted themselves with a view to healthy competition, showing grace and
kindness in both victory and defeat, was outstanding. Please refer to the Sport article in

this edition for all the results from the day.

Camps

Our Year 5 and Year 3 girls are off to camp next week, with Year 5 going to Wirraway
Camp in the Adelaide Hills from Monday to Wednesday and the Year 3 going to an
Outdoor Education camp at Aldinga from Wednesday to Friday. | am immensely proud
that, even in a year of border closures, restrictions and the many logistical challenges
that come with that territory, we have ensured that all of our girls from Year 2 to 6 have
had a camp experience. When we were unable to attend the scheduled camp for reasons
related to the pandemic, we replaced them with other, meaningfully planned overnight

experiences.

States of Matter

In Science this term, the Year 3s are learning about states of matter - solids, liquids

and gases.

The girls did an exciting and messy experiment with cornflour and water. They had to test
cornflour to discover if it was a liquid or a solid as sometimes things are hard to classify.
They soon learnt that cornflour is a solid and a liquid because when you add water
unusual things happen. When you put your fingers in the bowl and poke it, it turns all
gooey and when you punch it, it would turn rock hard. When you tried to pick it up, it

would run through your fingers like a liquid!

We can’t live without solids, liquids and gases because they are all very important. Some
solids give us food, liquids, like water, give us something to drink and the oxygen gas in

the air helps us to breathe.









MIDDLE SCHOOL

Spotlight on Year 7

Belinda Arnfield, Head of Middle School

The past few weeks have had a particular spotlight on our Year 7 girls.

Year 7 Amaryllis and Carob girls have ably led the previous two Middle School
assemblies. It was clear that Amaryllis girls were looking ahead to holidays as they

shared with us all of the beautiful places in SA that we can visit over the summer break.

Year 7 Carob celebrated our most important School Value, kindness, at our assembly this
week and had the entire Middle School contribute towards their ‘acts of kindness’

collage.

In addition, the Year 7 girls have recently been participating in an exciting STEM
opportunity. Organised by our Head of PE, Mr Shane Hill, and supported by our Year

7 Maths and PE teachers, the girls have worked alongside members of the Adelaide
Crows AFLW team to collect and analyse data and statistics. We will let you know more

about this experience in the coming weeks.

Looking ahead to next week, the Creative Industries are excited to share the learning of
the Middle School girls in a variety of exhibitions and performances during the Wildy

Fringe across the week. Be sure to book your tickets here.

Year 8 girls will also be considering and preparing for next year’s leadership positions in
the 2022 Year 9 SRC. The girls will hear from this year’s current Middle School SRC and
then complete their applications for positions they wish to hold. We are excited to let

girls know that there will be a new Art Representative position, created by Chloe Zhao


https://www.trybooking.com/BUXRO

and Isla Marton, who have been leading an Art committee this year and have now

formalised the role.

We are also particularly excited to welcome 2022 students for New Girls’ Day to begin
their transition into the Middle School. On Friday 12 November all girls who will be in
Year 7 next year are invited to join us for a morning of activities and on Monday 15
November girls new to Years 8 to 12 in 2022 will be attending a combined New Girls’
Morning. Please contact the Middle School Office if you have any questions about these

events.

REALISE Camp

The fourth REALISE camp returned from their three-week adventure at our Crawford
Campus on Saturday 30 October. Please enjoy the following reflection from Year

9 students Rose Newman and Jasmin Thirlwell.

REALISE is an experience that we will never forget. Over the three weeks
we got to participate in many exciting and once in a lifetime opportunities.
Some of the highlights include visiting Meningie Area School, rock
climbing with the views of Onkaparinga Gorge, watching the sunrise,
sunset and blood moon on Expedition, and a spontaneous visit from

a wombat. As well as some amazing conditions for surfing in Robe.

Over the course of the experience, we learnt many facts about the
environment that we were in and how we can sustain it for the future. We
learnt to live with others, be open minded and make many strong

relationships. We overcame our fears and became independent young

people. REALISE gave us many new memories that will last a lifetime.







SENIOR SCHOOL

Final Exams Begin
Ben Manifold, Head of Senior School

After we said farewell the Year 12 girls at the end of Week 2, they have been busy
studying and preparing for their final SACE examinations, which started this week. These

exams will run until Thursday 11 November, and we wish all girls the best.

SRC Vision for 2022

This week, the 2022 SRC presented their vision for next year to the School community.
The vision presented was ‘Triple A, which included Adventure, Ambition and
Appreciation. Unlike previous years, the SRC has incorporated three words as they

believe there is no way to capture the diversity of Wilderness girls in just one word.

So, what do these words mean? Adventure is about pushing your boundaries, trying new
things and most of all having fun whilst you're doing it. Ambition is having a desire to
achieve your goals and being determined to be the best version of yourself 100 percent of
the time. Finally, Appreciation is about stepping back from the busy lives we live and
recognising the things that make us happy. Whether that be a random act of kindness, or
simply getting a good night’s sleep. We look forward to the SRC bringing their vision to
life in 2022.



Road Safety Programs

Over the last month, girls in the Senior School have been exposed to a range of road
safety programs relevant to their stage of life. Young drivers are the most vulnerable
road users, the statistics are alarming and they are not improving. Unfortunately, people
aged 16 to 24 years makeup 13 percent of the population but accounted for 21 percent of

all fatalities in SA over the past two years.

The Year 10s heard from SA Police about how to obtain their driver’s license and
important factors to consider when driving on the road. This week they attended the
‘Save a Life’ presentation run by Darren David. Girls experienced driving a real car on

a simulator, which made it very clear that they are likely to be part of our tragic statistics

if they display bad driving attitudes.

The Year 11s joined with over 70 schools in SA’s largest youth road safety event, RAA’'s
Street Smart High. The event was held at the Adelaide Entertainment Centre and focused
on improving students’ road safety knowledge, skills and attitudes. The four-hour
program included a simulated crash scene, real life stories from people whose lives have
been affected by road trauma, and a demonstration on the importance of the

Australasian New Car Assessment Program (ANCAP) star ratings when choosing a car.

Year 12 Video

During the Leavers’ Assembly on Friday 22 October, a beautiful video of the Year 12 girls’
journey this year was shown. The film captured major events this year and was edited by

the Media Team. Congratulations to the girls for all their hard work.

The film was also shown at the Valedictory Dinner to our Year 12 girls and their families.

Please enjoy the video below.

Creative Arts

Last week | was fortunate to attend the opening night of the Year 11 Drama Production,
‘Little Fish'.

The production focused on the plight of the Port River dolphin pod after pollution wiped
out their mangrove swamp, an important food source for the dolphins. The use of
multimedia in the production was innovative, creative, and ensured their message was

understood by the audience. Congratulations to all involved in this important production.

Next week we look forward to the 2021 Wildy Fringe, which will be a celebration of the
Creative Arts and will include presentations from both Middle and Senior School

students.






BOARDING

The Last Supper

Rosie Broderick, Head of Boarding

The formal celebrations for the Year 12 boarders commenced with the Boarders Last
Supper, which marks the last time the boarding community of 2021 will all be present to

share an evening meal.

The night was organised by our 2022 leadership group and led by our captains, Jessica
Schultz and Safara Moyse. The room looked stunning, the menu selected was a Year 12
favourite, and the mood of the celebration was one of shared friendships and nostalgic

melancholy.

The girls enjoyed the opportunity to host their teachers and share their appreciation of

the support they have received from them, particularly in their last year.

Year levels are often blurred in the boarding environment, and this was clearly evidenced
in the speeches presented to each graduating boarder by a younger boarding friend. Each
speech was consistent in expressing the deep connections the girls have built across

all ages.

The Last Day of School

The supper waned into the Leavers’ Breakfast on Friday 22 October, the Walk of Honour,

and the Year 12 Final Assembly.

There were many tears shed, words of appreciation spoken and clips of some staged



fun.

Valedictory Dinner

Congratulations to our Valedictorian boarders. The girls should be deservingly proud of
the way they acknowledged their appreciation of Wilderness and their teachers on their
last day of school. In return, this respect was reciprocated to them at the 2021
Valedictory Dinner where their hard work and various contributions to the School were

acknowledged.

As they will miss the official Speech Night, it was a particularly special night for our
international girls as their academic achievements were also acknowledged.
Understandably, these girls are excited to be able to finally return home and reconnect
with their families or join their older siblings interstate. They will be leaving us at the

conclusion of their final exam.

One of the highlights of the evening was the viewing of the 2021 Year 12 Video and the
footage of the SRC Executive performing their aerial acrobats as they sky-dived from the

plane. They definitely took the ‘courage’ part of the School values literally and into action!

Parliament House

Our sincere thanks to past parent Mr Peter Treloar, MP for Flinders, for once again

hosting the Wilderness SRC leaders at Parliament House last Wednesday evening.

The boarders are well represented in the 2022 leadership group. From the girls’
comments throughout the evening, it was evident that they all appreciated the invitation
and were in awe of the architectural features and the ambience of the parliamentary

environment.

Deputy Premier, Ms Vicki Chapman, had her office door open and invited the girls in for
a brief chat and words of encouragement to ensure the girls believe in their own

potential.
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SPORT

Junior School Sports Day

Jon Trovas, Head of Sport and Recreation

After the disappointment of last week's cancellation due to weather, we were so
fortunate to be blessed with a beautiful day to hold the 2021 Junior School Sports Day
and celebrate our girls” athletics ability, which they have been developing in PE for the

past few weeks.

Congratulations to Sparaxis, who secured both the Prep Cup for Team Games and the

House Shield for the Overall House Points.

Antholiza took home the House Spirit Cup for their brilliant cheers and teamwork and
India Goodall (Year 6) was awarded the Old Scholars Cup for the highest aggregate
individual points. There was a three-way tie for the Old Scholars Cup runner-up, well

done to Linah Kafagy, Maya Innella and Angelique Whittaker.

The Individual Year Level Champions for the day were:

e Year 3: Adeline Wilson. Runner-up: Eliza Dixon

e Year 4: Angelique Whittaker. Runner-up: Katie Fong

e Year 5: Linah Kafagy and Maya Innella. Runner-up: Tara Salerno

e Year 6: India Goodall. Runner-up: Charlotte Matthews



A heartfelt thank you to our parents and supporters and of course to our Maintenance
Staff, PE Staff, the wonderful Ms Deb Jarrett, Mr Derek Woodcock and all our coaches

and student helpers for your contributions to make today possible.

All Schools Athletics Games

On Saturday 23 and Sunday 24 October, four Wilderness students competed at the 2021
VIVA ALl School Athletics Championships.

This is the first meet for athletes to qualify for the 2022 National Track and Field

Championships and we are delighted to announce that two of our girls have successfully
qualified. Bella Browning (Year 8] has qualified for both the Girls U4 100m and Girls U14
200m events placing 4™ and 2™ respectively. Sienna Brown (Year 9) placed 2™ in the Girls

U16 High Jump to earn her qualification.

Congratulations to both our qualifiers and we wish all our athletes” well in their

upcoming meets as they look to earn their 2022 qualifications.










CREATIVE INDUSTRIES

‘Little Fish’ Makes a Splash in the Newman Theatre
Aldo Longobardi, Head of Drama

One of the pleasures of being a Drama teacher is being able to inspire young people to
use their creativity to have a voice and encourage audiences to imagine other worlds and

futures.

The Stage 1 Drama class, known as Aspect Theatre Company, wanted to present a play
that used a form of magical realism to engage audiences on issues that were important
to them. This class was particularly concerned with environmental issues. The initial idea
was to incorporate some kind of hero origin story where a character fell into some
contaminated water and grew wings. It was a discussion with the Head of Science, Mrs
Simone Burzacott-Gorman, about the capabilities of dolphins such as echolocation and
the plight for survival of our local dolphin community in the Port River, that shaped the

final story which | had the pleasure to write for the class.

Mrs Burzacott-Gorman closely studied the dolphins and environment around the Port
River Estuary in the 1990s as a marine biologist. She shared many of her personal stories
about her favourite dolphins as well as some of her more alarming findings as part of her
research into the human impact on the dolphins and their habitat. We were lucky to
workshop the play with Mike Bossley and Marianna Boorman from the Adelaide Dolphin
Sanctuary who gave us advice to shape the story and inform the science and politics

which permeate the play.

Our story, ‘Little Fish’, was set in a time not too far away from our own. A new synthetic



chemical compound is discovered in the waters around the Port River Estuary which is
believed to have caused a human mutation after sightings of a half-man, half-dolphin
creature in the area. The creature, known as the Dolphin Man or the Port River Monster,
has residents worried for their safety and activists concerned about the declining state of
the water and natural environment, while industry fear this is a hoax and the work of

‘deluded greenies’ trying to take down big business.

In the centre of all of this is the Minister for the Environment of the day, Clive (Olivia
MacCormac), who has a dark past of his own and who is caught in the tug-of-war
between simultaneously supporting the environment and industry. When his daughter,
Alice (Tessa Moloney), sneaks out one night in search of the Port River Monster, he is
forced to start believing in things he can’t see and learns what it means to take real

action.

Olivia was engaging as the duplicitous Clive capturing the internal tension and arc of the
character with appropriate smugness. Tessa played moments of comedy and pathos in
quite a demanding role. As the true heroine of the story, she brought a palpable sense of
what it means to be true and courageous through her performance. Esen Cinar shone as
Alice’s sarcastic sister, Chelsea; their scenes together were a particular highlight
providing much needed comic relief through their all-too-familiar sisterly banter.
Charlotte Linke as Gen rounded out the family unit as the busy mum with a big heart
trying to support her husband’s demanding political career while encouraging her

daughters to stand up for what they believe in.

Grace Hyde-Kelly held the role of Aster, the much-famed Port River Monster, with
deftness giving a human face to the real struggle of the dolphins in our own Port River.
Caitlyn Randle alternated between Aster’s headstrong activist mother, Sally, and Clive’s
fastidious Executive Assistant, Denise, showing her versatility in both serious and comic
roles. Meg McGrath provided context and narration as the matter-of-fact news reporter,
Trish, and doubled as Aster’s humble and mild father, Wilbur. Special guest stars, Dr
Sally Nobbs, Ms Steph Fisher and Chrissie Downes, featured as Dolphin Man believers

and sceptics, and disgruntled local residents in news reports.

Holly Goodchild and Bianca Rowan produced an impactful, innovative and cohesive
design concept through costume and technical elements respectively. Their work
complimented the set design which drew from the colours of the Port River and the
surrounding Wingfield rubbish dump. They were supported by our Drama Assistant, Ms
Steph Fisher, and Technician, Mrs Candace Gwyther, who help to elevate the production

through their innovation and creativity.

The true star of the show, however, was undoubtedly our dolphin puppet, Billie, designed
by Ms Fisher and operated by Esen and Grace. Billie swam, splashed, dove and flippered

her way through the play bringing a sense of wonder and magic to the production.



This was very much a collaborative effort from conceiving the ideas, writing and
workshopping the play, and building every aspect of the production. Each girl was
responsible for designing and developing animations, projections and multimedia for the
show considering the extent to which technology could be used to engage audiences. The
final impact was made when Aster asked audience members to take out their phone to
scan a QR code projected on the screens which took them to a Linktree page that
contained information on what they could do to support the dolphins. It was a true sign of
the success of the production to see every audience member take out their phones and
go home with an important message about looking after our own local environment and

our dolphin friends.

Creating this show with this class was a truly special and magical experience, primarily
to see the agency and efficacy with which every member of the company approached
their work. | am excited to see what the future holds for this exceptional company of

talented young women.

If you would like to learn more about what you can do to look after the dolphins in the

Port River, scan the QR code in the photo gallery below.

Wildy Fringe

The Wilderness Creative Industries are proud to present the 2021 Wildy Fringe from

Monday 8 November to Thursday 11 November.

The girls and their teachers have been working incredibly hard to put together a fantastic
lineup of events and they would love to see the Wilderness community come along to

celebrate their work. View the full lineup of events here.

The week will kick off with Creative Industries Day on Monday 8 November. This is
a dress-up day for the girls with the theme of an "Explosion of Creativity’. Please
remember to bring along a gold coin donation to raise money for creative supplies

in Nepal.

To book your tickets click here.

Art

Year 6 Basket Weaving Workshop

In Week 3, students in the Year 6 classes were fortunate enough to have guest artist

Belle Stormonth visit to teach contemporary basket weaving techniques.


https://mcusercontent.com/a1167a77f3a609e2b30434e77/files/c5766a6f-f0dd-f5e5-fce5-38b62d62f69c/Wildy_Fringe_A4_program.pdf
https://www.trybooking.com/BUXRO

The girls are currently learning about textiles and will create a basket that can be used in

a functional way.

Belle showed the girls how fabrics and recycled materials can be used in textiles to add
colour and taught them about the role of sustainability in the art classroom. We thank

Belle for her wonderful workshop - the girls had an absolute blast.

Brittany Neeb
Teacher of Art

Music

Dream Girls Excursion

A special opportunity came up recently for the Dream Girls ensemble to attend a private
screening of the movie musical 'In the Heights’. This was a wonderful opportunity for the
girls in this ensemble to bond and finish up their 2021 performance year together. Lots of

fun was had by all.

Instrumental Concerts

At the end of the year, the Wilderness Music Department hosts a series of Instrumental
and Vocal Concerts providing girls who learn an instrument at school an opportunity to
gain valuable performance practice. These concerts will be held in Week 6 and 7 this
term. If your daughter is involved, her Instrumental Tutor will provide you with the unique

trybooking link and relevant details regarding specific concerts.

Vanessa Abela

Ensemble and Instrumental Coordinator










PHILANTHROPY

Wilderness School Foundation Gala

Rebecca Foster, Head of Advancement

Thank you to all those in our community who attended the Wilderness School Foundation
Gala Dinner last Saturday evening, an event hosted by the Foundation in support of the

School’s scholarship program.

The Art Gallery of South Australia provided the perfect backdrop to a cool (and
fortunately dry) evening, showcasing the best of our state’s wonderful food and wine.
With beverages generously supplied by Yalumba Wines, Mismatch Brewing, Adelaide Gin
Co, and various other wineries, guests were able to relax to the musical overtures of the
Old Scholars’ Jazz Choir and enjoy the opportunity to come together, mask-free for the

first time in many months.

Foundation Chair, Dr Sarah Matthews, spoke and shared the power of philanthropy, how
it can improve not only the lives of others but our own wellbeing and longevity. She
announced the incredible impact resulting from our community’s generosity through the
Giving Day earlier in the year, which has allowed us to establish two fixed-term, five-year
scholarships commencing in 2023 and 2024. Ms Jane Danvers also took a few moments
to acknowledge the power of a community coming together and reflected on how that has

been a defining facet of her 16 years at Wilderness.

The evening was graciously emceed by Mrs Jo Tropeano, who wore two hats; as well as
hosting, she also ably coordinated the Old Scholars’ Jazz Choir. Jack Dowling was

a superb auctioneer and did a fine job conducting a live auction for some incredible



packages and experiences such as luxury accommodation, a yachting experience, at-
home catering, fine jewellery, and a deluxe meat and BBQ package, amidst robust

competition!

I would like to recognise the wonderful generosity of the businesses who donated
products and services to make the event a success including the Palmer Hospitality
Group, Holstens, Floristry by Sally Wotten, House & Garden, One Rundle Trading Co,
Barossa Polo, and many others. Thanks also to our amazing Events Committee chaired
by Mrs Julia Dowling including Mrs Sarah Abbott, Ms Jen Guest, Mrs Anya Rinaldi, Mrs

Alice Newton and Mrs Rebecca Petrucco.

[ would also like to acknowledge Middle School Foundation girls who volunteered to
create the gorgeous succulent table centrepieces that were sold on the evening. Well

done to Alaya Aquino, Charlotte Bury, Eliza Quick, Fengfang Zhang, Jamila Macris, and

Willow Rann.




COMMUNITY

Thank you to the Carob Community

After the Year 12 Leavers’ Day celebrations, we received some lovely feedback from the
Coutsoumbes family thanking the community for the amazing display of love and support

during the celebrations.

To the Carob community, an immense thank you to all the girls and their
respective families who took the time to write such heartfelt notes, and

who bought flowers and other gifts for Mary-Ellen.

We were extremely touched and overwhelmed not only by the quantity, but
also by the genuineness of the written expressions of gratitude that each

girl so openly expressed.

Your kind gestures will remain with us all forever!

Anna, Pepas and Mary-Ellen Coutsoumbes

School Shoe Rewards Program

The Athlete’s Foot Burnside Village has partnered with Wilderness School in the School

Rewards program supported by The Parents and Friends Association.



Any Wilderness family in need of Black Clarks school shoes will receive a 20 per cent
discount on school approved styles at the store. In addition approved school sneakers are

available. All sales will generate a $5.00 reward, per pair back to our school. Please click

here to find out more.

This is a wonderful collaboration which benefits both organisations.


https://wilderness.com.au/uploads/WILDERNESS-SCHOOL-DL-2022-FInal-Update-2.pdf
https://wilderness.com.au/uploads/WILDERNESS-SCHOOL-DL-2022-FInal-Update-2.pdf




